
March 23, 2020 

Lighthouse Village members and staff,                                                                                 

As most of you are aware, these are uncertain times of elevated precautions of concern for everyone.  

The health and wellness of our campers, staff, and their families are of the utmost concern as we 

continue to monitor all updates and execute increased standards of sanitation practices. At Lighthouse 

Village, we believe it’s important as a community to be able to depend on each other by being smart 

and responsible and taking action based on factual information and with a team spirit of compassion 

and cooperation we will prevail through this difficult time.  

At this time Governor Whitmer ; Acting under the Michigan Constitution of 1963 and Michigan Law, has 

signed EXECUTIVE ORDER No. 2020-21 Shelter in Place Order ordering  all individuals living within the 

State of Michigan to stay at home or at their place of residence subject to exceptions in section 7 and 

temporarily suspend activities that are not necessary to sustain or protect life.  

Lighthouse Village Resort is a campground and not a full time residency; therefore, in accordance with 

the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services the following recommendations of suspension 

and or rescheduling of operational services will be implemented and effective immediately until further 

notice: 

*Temporarily suspending operations of the office, store, and phone lines. Business payments received 

by mail, on line, or via the drop box will continue to be processed and we will do our best to return 

phone messages and reply to emails. 

*Delaying or rescheduling of all organized Activities. Please continue to review LHV calendar for 

updates. 

*Buildings considered points of public gathering shall remain closed until Order 2020-21 is lifted. 

*Temporary closure of the Center modern Bathroom and shower facility in compliance with the MI DNR 

and State Campground recommendations. Porta toilets will be available. Flushing of waste water from 

RV’s is prohibited and subject to fines and penalties as the sewage system will dry and plug due to 

limited effluent water to waste ratios. 

*Water will currently not be turned on and there will be a delaying or rescheduling of seasonal well 

water coordination, chlorinating, and start up for RV site use until emergency field management 

determinations are instituted by the proper authorities. 

It is our commitment to you to continue to monitor any changes for the COVID-19 pandemic and adhere 

to State Directives as they are issued to help prevent the spread of the virus and help serve and protect 

you to the best of our capabilities and resources.     

Stay Home, Stay Safe, and Stay Healthy                                                                                                                                                                                                               

James D. Arver, Resort Manager and the Lighthouse on the Lake Association, Inc. Administration  


